
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 9th MARCH 2022 AT THE VILLAGE HALL, SCHOOL STREET
Present:  Cllr Jeremy James (Chair)

                 Cllr Derek Holland (Vice chair)
                 Cllr Victor Griffin

                 Cllr Helen Smith

                 Matthew Nahit RFO/Clerk

1100 To Receive Apologies for Absence 
BCllrs Andrew Bearne and Tim Willis, and Cllr Sara Reilly sent their apologies
1101  To receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered
None declared

1102 Public Participation
No members of the public were in attendance

1103 Borough Councillors’ Reports
No Borough Councillors were present.
1104 Planning
There will be no response to planning application RBC/22CM001
1105 Minutes 
The minutes of the last Council meeting held on the 9th of February 2022 were signed off
1106 Reports for information  
A Parishioners has alerted us to a problem with overhanging hedgerows on Ling Lane which will be reported to WCC.  Blocked drains around the Parish have caused some minor flooding. A broken branch in one of the large ash trees in the field at the top of Smithy Lane may represent a hazard and will be reported.

1107 To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment:
	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Clerk's wages  
	confidential
	Yes

	Zoom monthly fee 
	£14.39
	Yes

	Streetlight electricity
	£128.67
	Yes

	Pest control
	£60.00
	Yes

	Allotment repair materials
	£79.88
	Yes

	Insurance renewal
	£577.30
	Yes


Our insurer agrees that the upgrading of the Parish street lighting will not necessitate a change in the premium, and so this can now be paid.  All payments were unanimously approved.

1108 Health and safety/safeguarding incidents 
No new incidents have been brought to our attention since the least meeting
1109 Parish Lighting Upgrade 

New UMS certificates have been issued by the distributor to reflect the lower power consumption of the upgraded LED street lights.  These have now been received by the electricity supplier and our billing seems to have been correspondingly adjusted.
1110  Playground Equipment Maintenance 
Our new contractor has been contacted and has agreed to assess and carry out needed maintenance work on the play equipment at the same time as he visits to install the new matting under the swings. A revised quotation from the contractor for the latter has been agreed by the Councillors.

1111 Simplifying the agenda numbering
The agenda numbers will be reduced from four to three digits by removing the first digit to shorten and simplify them.
1112 Neighbourhood Plan
A meeting to establish a Church Lawford and Kings Newnham Neighbourhood Plan subcommittee took  place on the 16th February at the Village Hall at 7.30pm.  Councillors voted unanimously to proceed with a joint plan in conjunction with Kings Newnham.  The previous plan from 2009 that was never formally adopted is available on the Parish Council website, along with the 2013 Housing Needs Survey (http://www.churchlawfordpc.co.uk/village-plan.html), and further documents the Plan will draw upon and generate will also be uploaded there.   A new sub-committee will now be established to oversee the process, its members being Cllrs Jeremy James, Derek Holland and Helen Smith.  Further meetings will be arranged and attempts made to widen and increase the participation of Parishioners in the process by direct mail shots.
1113 Community items/Village Maintenance 
A Village litter pick up has been scheduled for Saturday the 2nd of April.  Rugby Borough Council will be contacted and asked to lend hi-viz jackets and litter pickers, and a skip organised.
Further investigation of the new national defibrillator scheme indicates that there are currently two systems, one of which we are registered with, and one of which we are not.  There is a full transition planned to the newer one which may well have been delayed by the COVID pandemic, but we need to ensure we are currently fully registered with both.  
Provisional funding for our contribution (50%) to the cost of providing food for the event to mark the Queen's Diamond Jubilee scheduled for the 4th June at the Village Hall was unanimously agreed to.
There was some further discussion of the potential for and rules around new housing developments in the village, although the Neighbourhood Plan sub-committee and its meetings will often now serve as a forum for such discussions.
1114 Councillors' Reports and Items for Future Agendas 

None raised
1115 Date of Next Meeting
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as the 13th of April, 2022
Signed: ….........................................      Name (print): ...............................................
Date:   ….......................................
